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For the attention of the Managing Director 
 
Dear Sir or Madam, 
 
Scope/Applicability: 
 
All suppliers and partners who supply products or services related to Rolls-Royce plc contracts or 
purchase orders. 
 
Introduction: 
 
The purpose of this communication is to announce an update to the Rolls-Royce Global Supplier 
Code of Conduct.  
 
At Rolls-Royce we have a zero tolerance approach to improper business conduct of any sort. It is 
our intent to work only with suppliers and external partners who share this principle. To ensure that 
our suppliers are clear about what is expected, we have revised our Global Supplier Code of 
Conduct (the Code). This replaces our previous Code, issued in 2015.   
 
Our Code sets out the behaviours, practices and standards we expect our suppliers to demonstrate 
and comply with, all of which are based on our own Rolls-Royce Code of Conduct, policies and 
standards. We expect our suppliers to be ethical, responsible and to fully comply with all applicable 
laws and regulations.  
 
Our Code is available to download via our company website and Global Supplier Portal,  
https://suppliers.rolls-royce.com.  
 
Action Required: 
 
Suppliers are expected to conform to all aspects of the Rolls-Royce Global Supplier Code of 
Conduct, as mandated through the Rolls-Royce General Conditions of Purchase.  
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